
The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order 

by Chairman Doug Sivers on August 5, 2021 at 7 p.m.  Supervisors present:  Doug Sivers, Dave 

Bailey, and Alton Wilber.  Secretary/Treasurer present:  Linda Rockwell.  Public present:  

Dennis & Rach Magargal, Lori Raub, and Lennie Kalechitz. 

Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

Public Comments Dennis Magargal asked if the township does brush trimming.  It is done in 

the fall.  Specifically, Route 29 and Franklin Hill is PennDot’s responsibility. 

Minutes Dave made a motion to approve the July Meeting Minutes as presented.  Doug 

seconded and Alton voted yes. 

Scheduled Public Input None. 

Road Report Dave reported the following July activities:  Part of Tripp, Camp, part of Mill, 

Lower Rhiney, Lyons, State Line, Upper Rhiney, Cabin West and Howard Hill cutting trees and 

brush as needed. 

Treasurer’s Report Linda reviewed the new format changes for the report.  Second Quarterly 

Reports (PA UC, PSATS Group Trust, 941, state withholding, and PA UCC Codes) have all 

been submitted.    Linda reviewed the need for Resolution 21-03: Peoples Security Accounts.  

Dave made a motion to pass Resolution 21-03.  Doug seconded and Alton voted yes.  Dave made 

a motion to accept the July 2021 Treasurer’s Report, pay Bill List 08-2021, pay any bills which 

are normally paid during the month, and pay the payroll for August.  Doug seconded and Alton 

voted yes. 

Old Business Doug reported that two letters have been sent on the FEMA buyout process: Nase 

and Heron.  DEP required that papers be signed for a public water source on the Buckley 

property across from the trailer park.  The Marcy property required a new assessment.  A request 

has been sent for reimbursement from PEMA and FEMA in the amount of $6,350.  So far there 

has not been a response from the new owners of the Goodrich property.  If none is received, the 

property will be removed from the buyout leaving four instead of five.  Dave asked if the 

township has to mow these properties, can we get a brush hog reimbursement.  Doug will check 

into this. 

New Business  Doug reported that new agenda posting requirements of Act 65 of 2021 

will become effective August 29.  After the agenda is approved by Doug, Linda will post the 

agenda.  Even though the township does not own the website, Lennie will post the agenda if 

received by Monday or Tuesday of meeting week. 

Doug will meet with Lennie to correct the website in the error of the list of Ordinances. 

There was a complaint on the storage of garbage on a local property.  Attorney Mike Giangrecco 

handled it for the township and sent a letter to the owner of the property. 

A resident left a note explaining their bags of cans and jugs left by the recycling red dumpster.  

Linda will write a letter to him on the dates and times for the recycling to be open. 



Meetings The Planning Commission will meet on Monday, August 9, 2021 and the 

township meeting is Thursday, September 2, 2021 

Correspondence A letter has been received from the Susquehanna County Tax Claim 

Bureau explaining Act 33 effective June 30,2021 in regards to any tax sale held by the Bureau.  

Linda will keep the letter should this occur. 

Check Signing  The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment. 

Adjournment  Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m.  Doug seconded 

and Alton voted yes. 

 


